THE FOREIGN SERVICE
OF THE
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

DEPARTMENT OF STATE

Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, November 21, 1945

Dear Dona Gabriela:

I have read with great pleasure the announcement in the
newspapers concerning the Nobel Prize for Literature which has
recently been awarded to you. I want to send you my heartiest
congratulations and to tell you how happy I am that your work
in literature has received this splendid recognition. You
certainly deserve all the laurels that this award implies.

I have learned recently that you intend to go to the
United States soon. This is very welcome news. I hope that
I mey have the pleasure of seeing you again soon and hearing
more about your plans.

Cordially yours,

Charles Edward Eaton
American Vice Consul

Dona Gabriela Mistral
Rua Urquiza 63, apt. 205
Petrdépolis, Estado do Rio



